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Insurance/Health – Joe Polce 

Premiums for FY 23 

There was a 5.5% increase with our medical insurance effective July 1, 2022. There was no increase with 

the dental insurance. That premium will be the same as in FY 22. Delta Dental will remain our dental 

provider. 

Open Enrollment 

Open enrollment for retirees will be October 17 through October 31, 2022. This open enrollment period 

is for insurance changes to begin January 1, 2023 as our plan year is January 1 to December31. There will 

be more information regarding the open enrollment process mailed to retirees in the near future.  

Retiree Health Fair 

The Human Resources Department is planning a health fair to take place in late September. The fair will 

take place at the Staff Development Center in Walkersville. The Department will provide more details 

regarding what will be offered very soon.  

Retirees Turning 65 

If you are in this category, you should apply for Medicare. The HR Department will need a copy of the 

Medicare Part A and B card prior to your 65th birthday. CVS will provide information regarding the Silver 

Script prescription drug coverage.  

Burn Along 

Burn Along is a digital health and wellbeing program that is offered to all active employees and retirees. 

The program is free for all members and is virtual. There will be more information provided with the 

open enrollment packet about how to enroll in the program. 


